CYCLING ENGLAND BOARD MEETING
30TH AUGUST 2006, CAXTON STREET, ST JAMES’ PARK
Present

Cycling England:

Phillip Darnton (Chair)

John Grimshaw

Lynn Sloman

Alison Hill

Kevin Mayne

Dave Merrett

Christian Wolmar
Sally Killips (Cycling Demonstration Towns Coordinator)

Steve Garidis (CE Projects Coordinator)

Apologies were received from Peter King and Chris Spencer
Action Notes
1. Sally Killips gave a presentation and update on progress in the Cycling Demonstration Towns.  Progress was being measured against a number of key building blocks that each CDT needed to have in place.  From this assessment it was clear that progress was being made in all towns, but that some towns were doing significantly better than others.  It was also clear that continuing support was required from Cycling England to give the CDTs the best chance of success. 

2. The ongoing resource and input into the CDT project from the Local Authority (LA) Support Team was discussed and it was agreed that this should continue at at least the current levels for the CDT project as a whole but in a couple of CDTs should be increased to offer a higher level of support.  It was also agreed that the LA Support Team should provide an ‘audit’ role in the CDTs by both auditing the suitability of plans as well as monitoring the quality of infrastructure delivery.  It was also agreed that the LA Support team should refer to local Sustrans managers where appropriate to benefit from their local understanding.

Action:  Steve Garidis to work with Sally Killips to assess the correct level of input from the LA Team into the CDTs and brief the team managers. Also to brief them to refer to Sustrans regional managers as appropriate.  (COMPLETED 19/09/06)
3. All of the CDTs work programmes for the current period (up to end March 2007) had been agreed by the CE Board champions except for Brighton & Hove whose programme still required further discussion.  It was noted that Board members were due to visit Brighton & Hove at the end of September to discuss this.

Action:  This meeting was scheduled for 29th September in Brighton & Hove.  A follow-up meeting of CDT Board champions to be arranged. (COMPLETED – scheduled for 4th Oct)
4. The wider strategic role of the CDT project was discussed including when results from the CDTs could be used to persuade Government of the value of investing further in cycling; whether the project should be expanded to include a second tranche of towns; and how much support CE would be able to give to the current towns beyond the lifespan of the current project.  Although it was too early to answer these questions it was agreed that as more and more outputs from the CDTs were delivered it would become easier to understand the overall outcomes from the project.  It was not necessary to wait until the end of the project to do this and make the case for investment in cycling.
5. A brief update on the draft work programme for the additional £15m for Cycling England’s Young People Programme was given.  This was resting with the Secretary of State for final sign-off.  The Board discussed the mechanics for how the work programme should best integrate projects delivering cycle training, infrastructure and other schools projects such as Bike it and Go Ride.  All agreed the necessity to integrate effectively and that the core project of the Young People Programme was cycle training.  It was agreed that no local authority should be funded for infrastructure projects (i.e. links or parking) or schools projects unless they were committed to delivering cycle training to the new National Cycle Training Standard. 

6. It was also noted that a Project Steering Group was being set up to coordinate all the programmes within the Young People Programme.  This would replace previous individual steering groups and downgrade these to smaller progress groups to meet only as required for project management and reporting purposes.

Action:  Steve Garidis to work with DfT to set up.  COMPLETED (Group agreed with DfT to be jointly chaired by Nigel Campbell and Phillip Darnton.  Date agreed for first meeting - 16th November.)
7. A briefing on the imminent launch of Bikeability was given to the Board.  Bikeability was to be launched on 7th September as the ‘cycling proficiency of the 21st century’, a national award scheme to recognise the achievements of children who had undertaken training to the National Standard.  The award was developed with key stakeholders such as DfT, DfES, RoSPA, CTC, LARSOA, LACA, TfL, British Cycling and cycle trainers; heavily market researched with the intended audience and was to be launched in Merseyside.  All details and briefings would be on a new website: www.bikeability.org.uk 

8. The next CE meeting was to be a mid-financial year review of all programmes.  This would include discussing value for money of current programmes, spend to date, likely spend for the rest of the financial year and any contingency projects that should be funded. The meeting is scheduled for 26th October.

